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My Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ; 
 

Have nothing to do with irreverent, silly 

myths. Rather train yourself for godli-

ness; for while bodily training is of 

some value, godliness is of value in eve-

ry way, as it holds promise for the pre-

sent life and also for the life to come. 

The saying is trustworthy and deserving 

of full acceptance. For to this end we 

toil and strive, because we have our 

hope set on the living God, who is the 

Savior of all people, especially of those 

who believe. Command and teach these 

things. ~1 Timothy 4:7-11 

 

As usual, St. Paulôs words speak across the 

centuries right to us. Our church has from 

almost its inception on December 31st, 1959, 

committed itself to the teaching of godliness 

to the children of our community. Trinity Lu-

theran Preschool and Good Shepherd Luther-

an School continue to thrive as our principal 

missions for Gospel outreach to kids and 

their families.  

 

Yes, 2020-2021 was an incredibly difficult 

year for our schools with online learning, 

masks for even Preschoolers, and even 

Zoom Chapels. Preschool classes needed to 

be reduced to keep proper distancing and 

constant hand-washing and temperature-

taking were daily rituals. However, GSLS 

thrived from the beginning because of its 

foresight in preparing for an inevitable 

COVID closing. GSLS was so well positioned 

(far outperforming Simi Unified in prepared-

ness) that there was barely a blip felt from in

-person to online learning. The school boast-

ed the largest enrollment in recent memory; 

this year should be the same. Special thanks 

to both the School Boards and the staffs of 

TLP and GSLS for keeping their ships afloat. 

2021-2022 school year promises to be su-

perb. The Director of TLP, Kerri Launer, and 

the Principal of GSLS, Karen Jonas, have as-

sembled incredible teachers and staffs who 

will partner with the Church in being minis-

ters of the Gospel in every class, in every 

grade, every day, to every student. Please 

lift both Kerri and Karen to the Lord as well 

as their respective Boards of Education. 

 

Now is the time to turn our attention to get-

ting a new Director of Youth. Please keep that 

ministry in your prayers as we, in earnest, 

begin that searchéFor to this end we toil and 

strive, because we have our hope set on the 

living God, who is the Savior of all people, es-

pecially of those who believe. 

 

In Him,  

Robert Lyon Barker, III, Pastor 
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Worship Schedule 
 

 

Holy Communion  
9:00a 1st & 3rd Sundays 

10:30a 2nd & 4th Sundays  
No Communion 5th Sundays 

 

 In-Person & Online Worship 
 

August 1 
Tenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Rev. Robert Lyon Barker, III 

9:00a - Praise Sanctuary and Online 

Communion 

10:30a - Liturgy Sanctuary  
 

August 8 
Eleventh Sunday after Pentecost 

Rev. Robert Lyon Barker, III 

9:00a - Praise Sanctuary and Online  

10:30a - Liturgy Sanctuary  

Communion 
 

August 15 
Twelfth Sunday after Pentecost 

Rev. Robert Lyon Barker, III 

9:00a - Praise Sanctuary and Online  

with Communion 

10:30a - Liturgy Sanctuary  
 

August 22 
Thirteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Rev. Robert Lyon Barker, III 

9:00a - Praise Sanctuary and Online  

10:30a - Liturgy Sanctuary  

Communion 

August 29 
Fourteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Rev. Robert Lyon Barker, III 

9:00a - Praise Sanctuary and Online  

10:30a - Liturgy Sanctuary  

12:00p - Annual Congregation Mtg. 
 

Find Trinity on the Internet 

~ Past Sermons, Devotions, 

& Trinity Tidings~ 
www.trinitylutheranchurchsimi.com 

 

 

                         Trinity Lutheran Church 
 

 

Trinity Lutheran Church - Simi 

 

 

 

In Memoriam 

 Worship, Celebrations & Memoriam 

Birthdays 
 

Aug. 1  Dwight Odland 

Aug. 3  Debbie Spry  

Aug. 4  Linda Moore 

Aug. 5  Julie Macdonald, Katja Goldsberry 

Aug. 8  Amy Miller, Alison Howell, Thomas Harmon  

Aug. 10  Diane Gummelt   

Aug. 11  Josh Martinez, Jeff Hirsh  

Aug. 13  Robby Robinson 

Aug. 16  Charles Best 

Aug. 17  Bob Collins  

Aug. 18  Charlotte Otte, Mike Zumbahlen   

Aug. 19  James Brown 

Aug. 20  Nicole Best 

Aug. 21  Grant Manley 

Aug. 22  Roger Clark, Alex Switzler 

Aug. 23  Rosie Parker, Erin Taggart  

Aug. 24  Tyler Newbill 

Aug. 25  Fred Vogt, Karen Boughan, Bob Murphy 

Aug. 26  Corinne Costley, Boston McMonagle,  

   Bret Stine, Karen Switzler 

Aug. 29  Luke Langbehn 

Aug. 31  Sydne Leman, Benjamin Otte 
 

Anniversaries 
 

Aug. 6  William & Tambrie Beardsley 16 years 

    Steven & Linda LeBlanc 44 years  

    Mitch & Terri Zahnow 38 years 

Aug. 9  Richard & Deanna Spencer 35 years 

Aug. 16  Craig & Kerri Launer 41 years 

Aug. 19 James & Sandra Ricci 54 years 

Aug. 20 Bob & Sandy Chitwood 44 years 

Aug. 21  Pastor Ardon & Edith Albrecht 61 years 

   Greg & Robin Goebel 39 years 

Aug. 26  Jerry & Kathi Romsa 54 years 

Aug. 29 Roger & Bernie Clark 51 years 

    David & Kristin Crisalli 40 years 

Aug. 31  Paul & Shannon Langbehn 30 years 

 

Luise Poeltz, Bruce Bodel,  

Rich Strom 
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Ministering to the people  

of our Congregation 
 

Bear one another's burdens, and so fulfill the 

law of Christ.  Galatians 6:2 
 

Do you know, you have someone who is  

always praying for you and your needs?   
 

Trinity has Lay Shepherds that are   

privately praying for you.   
 

A Lay Shepherd is someone whom Pastor 

has chosen to keep in touch with you and 

your needs. You can locate them by the 

Shepherd Crook on their lapel.  
 

If you do not know yours or wish to have 

one, please speak to Pastor Barker. 

Ministries & 

More... Serving Godõs People  

Worship Assistants 
 

Aug. 1        9:00a Kathie Nelson  

         10:30a Linda LeBlanc  
 

Aug. 8       9:00a Jerry Romsa           

        10:30a Bob McKinney 
 

Aug. 15     9:00a Todd Wilson  

        10:30a Jeff Hirsh 
 

Aug. 22     9:00a Tim Nelson 

       10:30a David Crisalli 
 

Aug. 29     9:00a Linda LeBlanc 

       10:30a Todd Wilson 

 
 

Ushers 
 

Aug. 1      9:00a Pete Boughan, Dolly Spry  

       10:30a Herb Mann, Doris Ferrel  
 

Aug. 8      9:00a Pete Boughan, Dolly Spry 

         10:30a Fred Vogt, Suzi van der Meulen 
 

Aug. 15    9:00a Pete Boughan, Dolly Spry 

         10:30a Herb Mann, Suzi van der Meulen 
 

Aug. 22    9:00a Pete Boughan, Dolly Spry 

      10:30a Fred Vogt, Doris Ferrel 
 

Aug. 29    9:00a Pete Boughan, Dolly Spry 

      10:30a Herb Mann, Jeff Hirsh  

 
 

Audio/Visual 

Assistants 
 

Aug. 1  Bailee Rodgers  

Aug. 8 Hayden Langbehn 

Aug. 15 Caden Taggart 

Aug. 22 David Berg 

Aug. 29 Lance Langbehn 

 

Prayerfully consider serving the church  

in the above capacities, no experience 

needed. Call the office for more details. 

Worship Services:  
9am Sanctuary & Online 
10:30am Liturgy Sanctuary 
Summer Childrenôs Church:  

Sundays 9:30am 
Mondays: 7pm Jamôn Java Online  

Pastor: Rev. Robert Lyon Barker, III   

barker@tlcsimi.com 

Chairman of the Congregation:  

Dennis Martin  

dmartin@tlcsimi.com 

GSLS Principal: Karen Jonas  

kjonas@gsls-simi.com 

Trinity Preschool Director: Kerri Launer 

klauner@tlcsimi.com 

Church Secretary: Shannon Langbehn  

trinity@tlcsimi.com 
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To my Trinity Brothers and Sistersé 

 

We all face adversity. Those of you around 

back in 2015 may remember my injury from 

falling down stairs. I hope this article from 

2015 might bring peace and comfort to 

whatever troubles YOU may be facing! 

 

GREAT MEDICINEé. 

 

O Lord my God, I cried to you for help, and 

you have healed me. (Psalm 30:2) 

 

DATELINE: JUNE 11, 2015é. 

I have now completed all the music I've 

been writing for the London Symphony Or-

chestra. We have performances at Royal Al-

bert Hall coming up in a couple of weeks. 

I'm happy to finally be done with the music 

and am excitedly looking forward to con-

ducting this world-renown orchestra. The 

LSO have been pushing to receive all of the 

music ahead of time to have ample practice 

time before the concerts. 

 

So here I am carrying the 60-pound box of 

music from my upstairs Music Library. At 

the top of the stairs I mention to my wife, 

Carla: "I better be careful going down the 

stairs with this!". Two steps from the bot-

tom my foot slips off of a stepé.I go 

downé.big-time pain. My world has just 

changed for the next two years! 

 

DATELINE: JULY 22, 2015é. 

Since that fateful fall I have had an open 

surgery on my knee to repair a ruptured 

quad tendon. Now in early stages of recov-

ery, I face two to three more surgeries in 

the future on shoulder and knee. I bet you 

didn't realize just how dangerous being a 

musician could be! 

 

Music may be dangerous in this bizarre sort 

of way, but even more, music can be heal-

ing and therapeutic. One of the songs that 

kept playing in my mind since that accident 

was written by a hero of mine, Andrae 

Crouch. 
 

Through it all, through it all 

I've learned to trust in Jesus, I've 

learned to trust in God 

 

I thank God for the mountains and  

I thank Him for the valleys 

I thank Him for the storms He brought 

me through 

For if I'd never had a problem I wouldn't 

know that He could solve them 

I'd never know what faith in God could 

do 
 

Being a Christian does not exclude us from 

problems & issues, storms & valleys, or the 

pain that can hit us in life. Yet the Bible tells 

us to REJOICE in our sufferings. The Apostle 

Paul, no stranger to trials and tribulations, 

writesé."but we rejoice in our sufferings, 

knowing that sufferings produces endurance 

(Romans 5:3).  

 

If we want to talk troubleséat various times 

Paul was stoned and left for dead, beaten 

with rods, whipped with lashes, shipwrecked 

three times, arrested, even bitten by a 

snake. Yet, through it all, Paul writes: "For 

this light momentary affliction is preparing us 

for an eternal weight of glory beyond all com-

parison" (2 Cor 4:17). Yes we Christians will 

have to deal with troubles. Even our Lord Je-

sus tells usé."In the world you will have trib-

ulation" (John 16:33) 

 

We sing a song at the 9am service that 

speaks directly to this concept of praising 

God in the good times AND the bad timeséé. 

Praise Notes 
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Blessed be Your name when the sun's 

shining down on me 

When the world's all as it should be, 

blessed be Your name 

Blessed be Your name on the road 

marked with suffering 

Though there's pain in the offering, 

blessed be Your name  

 

But (just like Paul), we Christians have a se-

cret weapon for troubles, tribulations, storms 

and valleysé.PEACE!. The PEACE of God that 

passes all understanding. That is why Paul 

and Silas could sing hymns to God while they 

were in jailé.God's PEACE! Many of you will 

know this old hymné.. 

 

Peace, peace, wonderful peace 

Coming down from the Father above 

Sweep over my spirit forever, I pray 

In fathomless billows of love 

 

What great medicine! The first couple of day 

after the surgery were pretty roughé..lots of 

painébouts of anxiety-a side effect of the 

meds. I found that some of the best medicine 

was listening to musicéespecially Christian 

music. Music can be an amazing antidote for 

all kinds of ills. For me, peaceful music 

served as great comfort. Hymns of praise 

connected me with God's Peace. Music has 

healing power on so many levels that it is im-

possible to quantify, but God has given us 

this incredible tool, and I give Him praise and 

thanksgiving! 

 

Another powerful "medication" for me was 

fellowship with my Brothers & Sisters in 

Christ. I decided to go to church four days 

after the surgery, and what great medicine 

that was. To be in corporate worship with the 

Body of Christ proved to have great healing 

touches. As I continue to heal, friends who 

 

come over, bring food, chat and pray have 

been wonderful healing agents. (btwé.BIG 

THANKS to each of you!) 

 

Another indispensable bit of medicine, of 

course, is PRAYER. So many people lifted me 

up in prayer, especially when things got a lit-

tle "hairy". I know our Great Physician was 

listening to the countless petitions for my 

healing. In fact there were so many people 

praying, I could just picture our Lord saying; 

"Enough already, I've got him!" Joking 

asideé..God DOES listen to, and answer our 

prayers. I want to thank each of you "Prayer 

Warriors" from the bottom of my heart! 

 

Think of that concept, we get to talk directly 

to the Creator of the Universe! And He lis-

tens! Many of you know that one of my abso-

lute favorite hymns is "What A Friend We 

Have In Jesus".  The 2nd half of the first 

stanza is particularly powerfulé. 

 

Oh what peace we often forfeit, oh what 

needless pain we bear 

All because we do not carry everything 

to God in prayer 

 

DATELINE: JULY 24, 2015é. 

So here I am, nine days past the surgery, on 

recovery's road. Today was a glorious day in 

that I was able to go "off" the narcotic pain 

meds that had been prescribed. However, I 

am still on God's prescription of Peace, Pray-

er, and Music. Take with a dose of God's 

Word and you have great medicine! 

 

A joyful heart is good medicine  

Proverbs 17:22 
 

robby robinson 

Minister of Music 

 

Praise Notes 
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ñWhat Not to Believeò 
 

Daily Devotions from Lutheran Hour Ministries 
by Pastor Ken Klaus, Speaker Emeritus of The Lutheran Hour 

Contributed by Rev. Ardon Albrecht 

... But I am not ashamed, for I know whom I 
have believed, and I am convinced that He is 
able to guard until that Day what has been  
entrusted to me. 2 Timothy 1:12b 

Shortly after the Communists came to power in Russia, a 
writer from England visited that country.  

 
The writer asked a very old man, "Tell me, how does liv-
ing in the communist system differ from life under the 

tsar?" 
 
The old man replied, "Before communism came, we used 

to invite our priest out to the farm to offer a springtime 
blessing upon the land. But we no longer have to call for 
the priest or his blessing. We have tractors now." 

 
That old man is not alone in his feelings. In many places 
our age has seen fertilizer replace faith, potent drugs push 

aside prayer, leaders leverage out the Lord, and the Savior 
is swapped for sociologists, psychologists, psychiatrists 
and psychotherapists. 

 
Which leads us to ask, whom do you trust? In what do 
you believe? 

 
Be careful how you answer. 
 

I wonder if unbelievers can still believe in technology 
when their car sits in the driveway and grinds away with-
out turning over, or when the lights flicker and go out, or 

when the sump pump stops pumping in the middle of a 
downpour? 
 
Will they continue to trust the drugs when the doctor 

says, "What you have has become immune to our medi-
cines"? 
 

In what will they believe? Of what are they absolutely 
sure? 

 
Can they be positive their job is going to be there a year 
from now? Are they confident their savings account will 

maintain its value and the investments they've made will 
be profitable? In whom can they trust? Their answer -- 
every person's answer -- is important because the eternal 

consequences are too overwhelming, if a person puts his 
confidence in the wrong person or thing. 
 

In answer to all these questions, a voice -- St. Paul's voice 
-- responds: "But I am not ashamed, for I know whom I 
have believed, and I am convinced that He is able to 

guard until that Day what has been entrusted to me." 
 
You know, in our day and age, many people take great 
pride in their disbelief, distrust and doubt. They work 

hard at not believing in anybody or anything. That's be-
cause just about every time they put their trust out there, 
they have been let down. 

 
In contrast to such pessimism, we have the positive atti-
tude of St. Paul who is confident in his confession: "I am 

not ashamed, for I know whom I have believed." 
 
* Paul believed in the risen Redeemer, who promised to   

listen to those who come to Him.  

¶ He trusted in the Christ, who had disposed of our sins 
with His death and resurrection. 
 

* Paul is confident in the Christ, who had promised to 
be with Him always. 
 

Paul was proud to boast about Jesus because he had 
seen how Jesus was with him during storm and ship-
wreck, through pain and persecution. He trusted Je-

sus, and Jesus never let him down. 
 

THE PRAYER:  

Dear Lord, this world is searching for some-
one or something in whom it can believe. Send 
Your Holy Spirit and grant the world may look 

to the Redeemer for direction, forgiveness and 
salvation. This I ask in Jesus' Name. Amen.  
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Itôs hard to believe our summer will soon be 

coming to an end and another new school year 

will be upon us. We are blessed to work with 

amazing children and parents and are honored to 

be a small part in helping children learn and 

grow. Witnessing a child write their name for the 

first time or even successfully going potty on the 

toilet are the moments that make our jobs so 

worthwhile; it truly never gets old! 

The summer has brought us not just warm 

weather but the fun and laughter of using squirt 

bottles outside so children can have fun staying 

cool! Water tables with gems, fish, funnels, 

pitchers and even snakes (plastic of course) not 

only help the children stay cool but develop eye-

hand coordination, imaginative play, language 

and social skills.  

We praise God that He has brought many new 

children and their families to Trinity Lutheran Pre-

school most of whom will start mid-August when 

our new school year begins. When new children 

start preschool itôs an extra busy time for the 

teachers and sometimes very hard for the parents 

who are leaving their precious child, sometimes 

for the first time. After a couple of months, things 

settle down and we fall into the routines and 

things calm down. 

As always, everyone at Trinity Lutheran Preschool 

appreciates your support and prayers; we feel it 

daily and are thankful to be part of such a special 

place. 

In Him 

Kerri Launer 

Our Schools 

News from Good Shepherd Lutheran School 
 

 

Back to School 
The staff and faculty are working      
diligently to get things ready for the start 
of school.  To kick off the school year 
there will be an ice-cream social for all families and students on Mon-
day, August 9, from 3:00 pm to 5:00 pm. The first official day of 
school will be Wednesday, August 11.  Students will gather in their 
classroom by 8:20 and then join together in the sanctuary for the 
opening Chapel at 8:30 am. 
   

New Teachers 
Join me in welcoming Mrs. Anna Hanchett, Ms. Marisa Key and Mr. 
Tim Weaver to Good Shepherd Lutheran School.  
 

Mrs. Anna Hanchett earned her Masters of Secondary Education at 
the University of Phoenix.  She comes to Good Shepherd with 8 years 
of educational experience serving as lead teacher and long-term sub-
stitute teacher at Viewpoint School and Monarch Christian School.  In 
addition to teaching, Mrs. Hanchett enjoys a variety of sports includ-
ing volleyball, track and field, and softball. She is an experienced 
coach and served as the JV Volleyball Coach and Assistant Swim 

Coach at Viewpoint School. Mrs. Hanchett is married and has two 
children. She will teach Math and Science to our Middle School stu-
dents.   
 

Ms. Marisa Key earned her Bachelor of Arts Degree in Liberal Stud-
ies before earning her Multiple Subject Teaching Credential at Cali-
fornia State University Channel Islands.   She has worked with chil-
dren ages 1-13 for more than 10 years as well as doing volunteer work 
at her church where she worked in the nursery, as well as the upper 
grade classrooms. Her most recent experience being in the classroom 
was during her student teaching as well as substitute teaching at Peach 
Hill Academy in Moorpark. She worked alongside her master teacher 
in a third-grade class and gained extensive knowledge and fundamen-
tals that she is excited to use in her own classroom. Ms. Key is mar-
ried and has one child and enjoys cooking/baking, traveling, and inte-
rior design.  She will teach the 2nd/3rd grade combination class.  
 

Mr. Tim Weaver earned his Bachelor of Arts Degree in Communica-
tions at California Lutheran University in Thousand Oaks and recently 
completed the full Credential Program at California State University 
Channel Islands. For the past three years Mr. Weaver has been work-
ing as a guest teacher in the Oak Park Unified School District. These 
diverse teaching experiences with students of different ages has al-
lowed him to use varying teaching methods to children of all ages.   In 
addition to teaching, Mr. Weaver has enjoyed being a Camp Director 
and a Director of Youth Ministries.   Mr. Weaver enjoys working with 
youth and is looking forward to being the teacher for the 4th/5th combi-
nation class. 

Our Mission  
Parents, teachers, staff, and church members are joined 
together in partnership to educate students academical-

ly, spiritually, socially, and physically in a  
Christ-centered environment.  

 

Bible Verse  
ñThis is my commandment that you love one another as 

I have loved you.ò John 15:12  

Enrolling for 2021/2022 
 

Registration for the Fall is still open.  Let your 
friends and family know that First Grade has a 
waiting list, but there are openings in all other 
grades.  Arrange a visit and begin the application 

process today!!  
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Carol Depp, Doris Ferrel, Jeff & Kymm Hirsh, Cheri Lanier,    
Kerri Launer, Dr. Herbert & Alvina Manz, Josh & Miriam 
Mengers, Michelle Shaffer, John & Cathi Strickler.  

 

For as in one body we have many members,  

and the members do not all have the same function, so we, though many,  

are one body in Christ, and individually members one of another.  
Romans 12:4-5 

Ministries and Messages 

dLLSYJ%"aJJ%Y% Y[cNY[c% 
MJJ][RaML% 

 

 SshsbghmÖ enq Mhrrhnmr hr nmbd 
`f`hm bnkkdbshmf hsdlr sn Ýkk 
a`bjo`bjr `mc mddcr gdko.  

Pens (blue/black) * Sharpeners * Pencils 

Pencil Cases * Scissors * Metric Rulers 

Bar Erasers * Spiral Notebooks 

Crayons * Glue Sticks * Notebook paper 
 

Donation collection time!   
Aug 1st through 29th. 

Bring any donations to church on 

Sunday or into the office 8-1p. 
 

 ML R%`YT]%RaK]%RM%Q`MN:% 
6MS%[YL%\MLYR]%999%RM%`]JN%NSP[`YQ]% 
QSNNJa]Q%aL%ZSJc%MP%Q`aNNaL_%[MQRQF% 

ó 
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Welcome back to Sunday School!   

On August 22nd, we welcome our 

youth back into Sunday School. 

What a glorious day it will be to 

gather together with our friends, 

once again, and learn about Jesus! 

 

If you have a heart to help lead the youth of our con-

gregation, please consider helping in our youth pro-

gram.  Talk to Pastor Barker today! 

The SARAHôS HOUSE BABY SHOWER 
was a successful 
sharing of Godôs 
love.  The two 
mothers and the 
directors expressed great appreciation 
for our fellowship, food, and many gifts 
for their children.  Thanks to all who 
supported this mission outreach. 

 
 

The next TRINITY LWML meeting is on 
September 13, 6:30, at church (There is 
no August meeting).  
 

It is BUNCO time again!   The popular 
Bunco Party, complete with lunch and a 
blind auction, will be held on Saturday, 
September 11 at 11:30 in the parish 
hall.  This is our main fundraiser of the 
year and will benefit various Simi area charities.  Tickets 
are $15 and may be purchased from LWML members. 
 

The NATIONAL LWML CONVENTION was held in June in 
Lexington, Kentucky. Twenty-eight varied ministries 
around the world were chosen by the delegates to receive 
the 2021-2023 mission grants funded by mites.  The mis-
sion goal is $2,150,000. 
 

The PACIFIC SOUTHWEST DISTRICT mission grants for 
California, Nevada, and Arizona are being fulfilled. As of 
May, 2021, twelve of the seventeen grants have been 
paid. 
 

COMING LWML EVENTS 
Bunco - Trinity, September 11 

LWML Meeting - Trinity, September 13 
District Retreat - Las Vegas, October 1-3 

Zone 3&4 Fall Celebration - Faith, Tujunga, November 6 

Ministries and Messages 

STITCHINô for  

MISSIONS  
Can you sew?  

Can you tie a knot?  

This Ministry is for you! 

 

Stitchinô  

is 

BACK!  
 

Stitchinô meets every  

2nd & 4th Mondays 

between 11:00 am to 4:00 pm  

in the Parish Hall.  

Bring your lunch -  
ALL Welcome, no sewing  

required, only a helpful heart! 
 

For more information call 

Cheryl Freet  

(818) 894-1649. 
 

In addition to Quilts, Cheryl 

coordinates some of the  

following missions: 

~ Operation Christmas Child ~ 

~ Lutheran Border Concerns 

Ministry ~ 
 

Interested? Please contact 

Cheryl Freet directly.  

 


